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30th November
Dear Parents,

Preparations for Christmas are now in full swing.  I look forward to seeing at the Christmas Fair next week and the productions the week afterwards.  We do our best at Twiss Green to enable the children to take part in high quality productions but never losing sight of the importance to carry on working right up until the last day!   
Dates for your diary

* Friday 7th December
School Choir singing at Newchurch Christmas Tree 
Festival (10am)

Friday 14th December

Christmas Jumper Day
Monday 17th December

Choir to Holcroft Grange (singing at 10am)
Thursday 20th December

School Christmas Dinner
*Please accept my apologies for including the wrong date of 14th December in the last newsletter.

Christmas Jumper Day 

This is an annual charity event, and this year, it will be held on 14th December.  We do hope that everyone is able to come to school in some form of festive top and with a £1 contribution which will be collected and sent to ‘Save the Children’. I’m sure you will agree it is a cheerful and festive way of raising funds and awareness for Save the Children in time for Christmas.

Academy status update
Some of you may remember that I wrote to you about sixteen months ago to inform you that the school governors were working with the head teacher and staff to explore a proposal to convert Twiss Green Primary School into an academy.  The proposal was to form a Multi Academy Trust whose initial members were Croft Community Primary School, Culcheth Community Primary School, Gorse Covert Community Primary School, Oakwood Avenue Community Primary School, Twiss Green Community Primary School and Woolston Community Primary School. At the time of writing it was only a proposal that was being developed.  During the intervening months the headteachers have worked together a great deal in order to explore the process fully.  In September, however, there was meeting of the full Governing Body and a decision was made to withdraw from the process.  The governors felt that, following Local Authority advice, there was no compelling argument to change the school’s legal status at the present time.

I do hope, however, to continue working collaboratively with those five schools as we do share many common goals.

PTFA

My thanks (and those of all the staff) go to the PTFA for their very generous donation which has enabled us to purchase ten more iPads (we now have a complete set for whole class use).  We have also purchased ten re-conditioned laptops which means that all laptops in school are using the same Windows operating systems – this makes IT management so much simpler. Thank you!
Consultation on admission arrangements 2020-2021

Admission authorities are required to consult if they intend to make changes to their admission arrangements. The law states that a consultation to make changes must take place for a minimum of six weeks between 1 October and 31 January.  Schools in Warrington are proposing to make changes to their admission arrangements for pupils joining from September 2020. The main reason for this is because the Minister of State for School Standards has recently confirmed that the law relating to looked after children will soon be changing and there will be an additional requirement for all state funded schools to prioritise looked after children previously in state care outside of England.  In order to accommodate the change and prioritise looked after children previously in state care outside of England, the oversubscription criteria for community schools will be amended so that the first criterion will read as follows:
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The consultation period runs from 6 December 2018 until 31 January 2019. To view the proposed arrangements, please visit https://www.warrington.gov.uk/consultations
Games Kit

Multi-sports sessions are led by Mr Jacklin each Wednesday for children in Y1-Y6.  The sessions for children in Key Stage 2 will take place outdoors when the weather is dry – as the weather is getting colder, would you please ensure that your children come to school on Monday with their outdoor kits ie sweatshirts (no hoodies in the interest of safety, please) tracksuit bottoms and trainers. 
School Christmas Dinner - Thursday 20th December

In past years more children than usual have opted to have a school lunch when the Christmas menu is offered, so it is important that the right amount of food is ordered in advance to cater for the increased demand: therefore, ALL KS2 children will need to complete an order slip which should be returned to school via class teachers at morning registration, before Thursday 6th December to give the catering staff time to order supplies.  

Yours faithfully
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